
THREE RIVERS DISTRICT COUNCIL

At a meeting of the   Licensing Committee held in the   Penn Chamber, Three Rivers House, Rickmansworth, on Wednesday 13 June 2017   from 8.01pm to 8.15pm ASK   \* MERGEFORMAT 
Present: Councillors Steve Drury (Chairman), Martin Trevett (Vice-Chairman), Eric Bishop, Valerie Coltman, Heather Kenison, Stephen King, Joy Mann, Sarah Nelmes, Ralph Sangster, Roger Seabourne and Alison Wall.
Officers:
Kimberley Rowley, Head of Regulatory Services

Brad Wheeler, Licensing Officer

Sarah Haythorpe, Principal Committee Manager

Also in attendance Councillor Diana Barber.
LC01/17
MINUTES


The minutes of the meeting held on 8 March 2017 were agreed as a correct record and were signed by the Chairman.
LC02/17
NOTICE OF OTHER BUSINESS


There was none.

LC03/17
DECLARATION OF INTERESTS


There were none.
LC04/17
    EFFECT OF IMMIGRATION ACT 2016 ON APPLICATIONS FOR PERSONAL AND PREMISES LICENCES UNDER THE LICENSING ACT 2003

  


The report advised the Committee on the changes to legislation governing the licensing process that had come into effect. An update was requested by the Licensing Committee following meeting on 8 March 2017 as guidance was not available at the time as it had not been produced by the Home Office.


The Licensing Officer advised that the guidance had come into force on 4 May 2017.    


In response to a Member question on the monitoring of the time period the applicant was able to work, the Licensing Officer advised that for licences issued after 7 April 2017 the Council would issue the licence and the licence would lapse when the entitlement to work lapsed.  Applications prior to this date, the Home Office would need to inform the Council of the right to work lapsing. 
In response to a Member question, it was noted these changes did not cover Temporary Events Notices although the Police would carry out checks as part of public safety.

Upon being put to the Committee, the recommendation was declared CARRIED, the voting being unanimous.

RESOLVED:-

That the report on the effect of Immigration Act 2016 on applications made and existing licences issued under the Licensing Act be noted.
LC05/17
LICENSING COMMITTEE WORK PROGRAMME


To consider and make necessary changes to the Committee’s work programme.

A Member asked if Officers could look at the enforcement of licence conditions.  The Head of Regulatory Services advised that residents could use the noise app to record any evidence.  The out of hours service had been withdrawn some years ago.  Residents were also able to build up evidence and ask the Council to review the licence.


RESOLVED:-


Noted the items included in the work programme.
CHAIRMAN
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